
Dear PPS Families, 

 

It is great to be back all rested and refreshed after a 6-week break.  I’d like to thank Mr Cowcher for acting in my absence, and for all 

the staff for their efforts across the term so far.  I’ve enjoyed catching up with the students this past week and hearing all their        

wonderful stories.  

 

STRIVE 

It was really pleasing to see our students receiving merit certificates at the week 5 Monday       

assembly for reasons all closely linked to STRIVE.  Whether it be for initiative, strength, respect 

etc., the STRIVE values are all well represented giving testament to attitudes and efforts of our  

students.  Well done to those students who were recognised for their display of our STRIVE values.  
 

 What’s happening week 6 and 7 

 Firstly, I hope the students all return after 2 days off having enjoyed their extra-long     

weekend 

 School council meeting Tuesday week 7 (11th June) 

 Book Fair Tuesday week 7 (11th June to 14th June) 

  Dress up parade Wednesday week 7 (12th June) 

 Wickepin, Wandering and Yealering PS’ are visiting Pingelly PS for their winter carnival practice.  In the afternoon our students 

will have a few scratch matches against the other schools in preparation for our winter carnival in week 8 

 Year 3/4 assembly (please note the change of date from week 6)  

 

Staff Changes for Term 2 

Mrs Leeanne Corbett recently resigned from her positions as Special and Mainstream Education Assistants.  I like to acknowledge and 

thank Leeanne for her years of service and efforts in seeing outcomes for students improve.  Leeanne has been a long standing      

member of staff having joined the Pingelly PS staff in 2007.  We all thank Leeanne and wish her all the best with her future endeavours. 

Joining us at the beginning of term 2 as a Special Needs Education Assistant was Mrs Pauline Peters.  Pauline has been a familiar face 

around Pingelly PS for some time now and was the successful applicant late in term 1.  

 

NAPLAN 

NAPLAN testing wrapped up at the end of week 4 with all catch up tests complete.  It was our second year as a NAPLAN online school 

and aside from a few minor network glitches, our testing schedule ran quite well.  Well done to year 3 and 5 students for their          

participation and efforts in this year’s NAPLAN program.  

 

Cross Country 

The faction and interschool cross country program came to an end on Friday with the interschool carnival at Beverley.  Across both 

carnivals, our students ran hard and gave their all, representing both faction and school.  Well done to all participants, champions and 

runner’s up for their huge effort.  A big thanks to our P&C and parent community for their support and assistance across both events. 

 

Have a great week, 
 
Rob McArdle 
Principal 

STRIVE CERTIFICATES 

Week 5 

Pre-Primary Sienna O 

Lilly Marie O 

Year 2/3 Isaac H 

Noah L 

Year 3/4 Myla H 

Year 5/6 Aiden N 

Kayelyn H 
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Pingelly PS 

Dates to Remember 
 

  Tuesday June 11 - Friday June 14 
                                           Scholastic Book Fair - School Library 

  Wednesday June 12  
                                            BEACH - costume parade 9.30am 

 Friday June 14 
                                               Year 3/4 Assembly 9am 

  Friday June 14        
                                               Narr ogin SHS   parent/student visit 

Lunch Orders 

Monday - Friday -  Arola’s Café Bakery 

Uniform Shop 

Every Monday from 2.15pm 



Faction Cross Country 
Year 2 & Under Girls Winner  

Runner Up  

Jenaveve P 

Phoebe K-M 

Year 2 & Under Boys Winner  

Runner Up  

Flynn M 

Clay H 

Year 4 & Under Girls Winner  

Runner Up  

Ava H 

Annalyce P 

Year 4 & Under Boys Winner  

Runner Up  

Kyreece W 

Kobi B 

Year 6 & Under Girls Winner  

Runner Up  

Kateyn H 

Abbey L 

Year 6 & Under Boys Winner  

Runner Up  

Cameron J 

Mathew T 

Faction Cross Country  

Overall Result 

1st  Falcons  359 

2nd  Hawks   348 

3rd  Eagles   312 

Interschool Cross Country 
Congratulations to all students who competed and represented our 

school so well at the inter-school cross country at Beverley last Friday. 

Our school was placed 5th in the overall results. 

Everyone competed to the best of their ability and showed great      

sportsmanship and determination to achieve their best. 

Many thanks to Mrs Mills, Mr Cowcher who accompanied the students 

and Ella Mills, who helped out on the day. 

Division Pingelly PS Participants Placement 

Year 2 & under  

Girls results 

Jenaveve P 
Phoebe K-M 
Penelope W 
Sofia O 

8th 
15th 
16th 
17th 

Year 2 & under 

Boys results 

Flynn M 
Clay H 
Logan M  
Jace H 

1st 
3rd 
9th 
11th  

Year 4 & under 

Girls results 

Ava H 
Annalyse P 
Jemma D 
Tanika B 

2nd 
10th 
17th 
18th 

Year 4 & under 

Boys results 

Kyreece W 
Kobi B 
Marcus L 
Daniel O 

10th 
16th 
17th 
20th 

Year 6 & under 

Girls results 

Katelyn H 
Abbey L 
Tosha R 
Maree S 

16th 
17th 
19th 
20th 

Year 6 & under 

Boys results 

Cameron J 
Mathew T 
Koby B 
Aiden N 

7th 
9th 
17th 
19th 



Year 1 activities 
This week in year one we have been working on 
identifying and placing Australian coins in value 

order. 
DID YOU KNOW?  

The Australian 50c coin was originally round. 
It was replaced in 1969 by the dodecagonal    

(12 sided) 50c coin as the value of the silver in 
the round coin was worth more than             

their face value. 

National Simultaneous Storytime    by Marni W.  

On the 22nd of May at schools all across Australia, it was National       

Simultaneous Storytime.  

This year the story was ‘Alpacas with Maracas’ by Matt Cosgrove.  

The Year 5/6 class did a fantastically, hilarious re-enactment of the story 

in front of the school, in the undercover area. Marni and Abbey as the 

narrators, did an excellent job and Taylym and Jaylene acting as the     

alpacas, made the story come to life. Koby and Sinclair performing as the 

yaks, finished off the great performance. 

After the performance, all classes went back to their rooms and did an activity associated with the story.                                                                                                    

A reminder to parents/carers that classrooms do not open in 

the morning until 8.30am. 

We request that students do not arrive at school before then. 

If students do require to be dropped off prior to this time, they 

need to present themselves to the front office for supervision. 

Year 3/4 Assembly 

 * Friday June 14  * Undercover area 

 * 9am                     * Everyone welcome 



DAY DATE EVENT CALENDAR 
Tuesday - Friday June 11 - June 14 Scholastic Book Fair  

WEDNESDAY JUNE 12 Book Fair Dress-up Parade BEACH theme - 9.30am undercover area 

Friday June 14 Year 3/4 Assembly Undercover area 9am  - PLEASE NOTE CHANGE OF DATE 

Friday June 14 Visit from Narrogin SHS to address  parents of &  including Year 5/6 students 

Friday June 21 Winter carnival - Brookton 

Thursday June 27 Semester 1 reports 

Friday July 5 Year 2/3 Assembly - LAST DAY OF TERM 2 

Pingelly PS would like to thank Aaron and the PRACC   
committee for the generous use of the PRACC centre for 
the Cross-country event held at the oval on Friday May 24. 
We are very grateful. 

               Scholastic book fairScholastic book fair 

Our annual book fair is here again! 
 

Opens -Tuesday June 11 -  Friday June 14 
8.30am -  3.30pm 

Come and shop for a special gift, or buy for yourself.  The library       
receives commission for every sale, which goes back into new books for our 
shelves. So come along and support your school! 

 

Wednesday June 12 is our BeachBeach  costume parade in the undercover area. 
All students are encouraged to dress up in their favourite beach gear. Or 
come as a surfer, pirate, lighthouse keeper, lifeguard, mermaid, shark,   
octopus, fisherman, starfish  -  anything beachy!   
Bring your mum, dad, aunty, uncle, nan, pop  or neighbour! Everyone is 
welcome. Coffee or tea will be available after the parade. See you there!! 

The P&C will be serving morning tea at the Book Fair The P&C will be serving morning tea at the Book Fair 

‘‘BeachBeach  costume’costume’  parade  on Wednesday, June 12.parade  on Wednesday, June 12.  

Yummy choc chip/apple or banana muffins and Milo       Yummy choc chip/apple or banana muffins and Milo       

--  $2 per person.$2 per person.  

Tea & coffee available for parents & carers.Tea & coffee available for parents & carers.  

Support your great P&C and                              Support your great P&C and                              

remember your $2 on the day.remember your $2 on the day.   

Representatives of Narrogin SHS  and Narrogin Residential       

College will be visiting the school on Friday June 14. They will     

be addressing the parents of, and students in, Years 5 and 6 

in relation to schooling over the next few years. 

The meeting will take place directly after the assembly on 

Friday. All parents of students in Years 5 and 6 are invited to 

attend. 


